
 

 

 
Long Island Population Health Improvement Program (LIPHIP) 
Attendance & Meeting Summary: May 17, 2017 9:30-11:30am 

 
Member Attendance: See list attached 

 

Welcome & Introductions 

 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative welcomes 

committee members to the May Long Island Health Collaborative Meeting. All members 

introduce themselves. 61 members are in attendance. 

Announcements and Updates 

 LIHC Meeting Cheat Sheet-

Review and Feedback 

 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, and Kim 

Whitehead, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, introduce the 

LIHC Meeting Cheat Sheet to the members. This is a one page document that includes a brief 

history of the Long Island Health Collaborative and defines frequently used acronyms like PHIP, 

DSRIP, and PPS. This tool was created due to feedback we received during the March meeting. 

Kim also encourages members for feedback on how to improve the current cheat sheet (fonts, 

additions to definitions, etc.). 

Sarah Ravenhall announces Pascale Fils-Aime, PHIP Community Engagement Assistant 

graduates from Stony Brook University with a dual Masters in MPH/MBA later this week.  

Review of PHIP Meeting Documents 

 Year 1-2 PHIP Work plan 

Timeline 

 NPR Radio: PSA Audio 

Sarah Ravenhall, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, presents 

the Y1 and Y2 work plan timeline to members. This document gives an overview of PHIP 

deliverables spanning from 2015 to the present and includes project statuses (complete, 

ongoing, and modified). We are currently working on creating an updated document to show 

Y3’s work plan. 

 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, introduces a 
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public service announcement that promotes the “Are You Ready, Feet?” walking initiative. Radio 

spot audio: “Local support comes from ‘Are you Ready, Feet?’ from the Long Island Health 

Collaborative – Encouraging you to walk! Health Providers can prescribe a healthy lifestyle with 

a “Recommendation for Walking” slip. Log steps and win prizes at lihealthcollab.org.” A few 

members mention hearing the ads. The short radio PSA was featured on NPR in hopes that it 

would reach physicians and other providers who could use the “Recommendation for Walking” 

or share the walking portal with patients. 

March Meeting Evaluation Results 

and Planning for Q2-Q3 

 Evaluation Results 

 Collective Impact Think Tank 

 Program Evaluation/Data 

Visualization Webinar 

Sarah Ravenhall, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, provides 

the results of the March meeting evaluation. This evaluation was taken to find how to improve 

the value of the meetings for members. The feedback was mostly positive on guest presents 

and networking opportunities. Some improvements we have made due to member feedback 

were creating the one-paged cheat sheet to save time and sending the agenda to members 

before the meeting via email. Also, we found that many of the members are interested in 

evaluation. To fulfill this need for our members, we have been reaching out to vendors who have 

an expertise in evaluating community health programs and in hospital settings. We hope to offer 

a webinar or in-person panel on meaningful evaluation from one of these vendors to our 

members in the near future.  

 

Sarah Ravenhall, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, explains 

the need for a collective impact tool to better connect our members and their project. There are 

collaborative members working on an assortment of projects that have similar goals or are 

working in the same communities; however, they are not connected to one another. To alleviate 

this issue, we would like a guest speaker to do a brief presentation on collective impact and then 

have members discuss their current projects so that we may create meaningful partnerships. 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative also mentions 

that the PHIP is interested in producing an interactive strategy map to increase the 
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collaboration’s collective impact. This map would list current projects of hospitals, CBOs, and 

other providers and categorize them by objectives and goals.   

DSRIP Partnership Updates 

 Nassau Queens PPS presented 

by Ha Nguyen, Director of 

Programs and Operations 

 Suffolk Care Collaborative 

presented by Stephanie Burke, 

Administrative Manager and 

Sofia Gondal, Community 

Engagement Liaison 

Ha Nguyen, Nassau-Queens Performing Provider Systems, explains that the PPS’s are 

currently in their demonstration Y3 for DSRIP. Ha gives an overview of NQP and their current 

focus on improving health and health outcomes for Medicaid patients. She goes over some of 

the milestones for NQP. The most current projects are integrating behavioral health into primary 

care and behavioral health sites and contracting with 33 community-based organizations to 

address the social determinants of health in target communities. She mentions the high quality 

of the Cultural Competency/Health Literacy program and trainings that were created and 

sustained through the partnership between the PPSs and LIHC. Sarah Ravenhall, Nassau-

Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, reports on the Institute for Healthcare 

Advancement Health Literacy Conference she attended in May. Sarah, with the help of the 

PPSs, created and presented a poster featuring information on our CCHL program. This 

national recognition is a huge accomplishment for all of us. Ha informs the collaborative 

members that NQP is looking for evaluation tools to test current projects. 

 

Sofia Gondal, Suffolk Care Collaborative, informs the collaborative members that the SCC has 

launched a community engagement website that features: 

 Health education materials and other outreach resources. 

 A community calendar that provides CBOs the opportunity to promote events that 

encourage health and well-being. The calendar is the LIHC calendar embedded to 

SCC’s website. 

 The HITE Resource Directory, which is also the direct HITE website embedded onto 

SCC’s website.  

Sofia also mentions SCC’s survey targeting Community-Based Organizations and the 

subsequent CBO Learning Collaborative event on June 13th. Invites to this event are only 
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offered to those CBOs that answer the CBO survey. During the event, SCC will discuss survey 

findings and share potential cross partnership opportunities. Stephanie Burke, Suffolk Care 

Collaboration, announces a current SCC project targeting adolescents and school districts with 

performance gaps in health and, more specifically, asthma. SCC is looking to partner with 

organizations that already have access to the targeted school districts (this list can be found in 

SCC’s slides). Sam Lin, Suffolk Care Collaboration, discusses the 2DI (patient activation 

measures, also referred to as PAM) project which identifies large uninsured populations in 

Suffolk County. Sam used data to identify where the most underinsured and underutilizes are in 

in Suffolk. This helps SCC on creating an effective plan of action to engage these individuals. 

SCC just finished assessing this project and will be sharing their findings with CBO partners. 

The Value and Challenges of 

Academic/Practice Partnerships 

presented by Laurel Janssen-Breen, 

Qualitative Research Consultant and 

Anne Little, Asthma Coalition of Long 

Island 

Laurel Janssen-Breen, Qualitative Research Consultant, presents on the value of partnerships 

between academia and, in this case, clinical practice. She mentions the partnership between the 

Asthma Coalition of Long Island and St. Joseph’s College, Molloy College, SUNY Farmingdale, 

and Nassau Community College that started 15 years ago and has grown into this very 

successful enterprise for student placements. She explains the continuum of partnership starting 

at networking, moving into coordination of efforts, cooperative and, finally, true collaboration. In 

each of these steps, information is shared and worked on by all members of the partnership to 

provide the best service or deliverable. The collection and exchange of information, harmonizing 

activities, sharing resources, and enhancing capacity is more effective as the partnership 

progresses through the steps previously mentioned. “Value partnerships” are created so that all 

members are achieving their goals without the duplication of work. Sometimes goals are able to 

be merged to effectively save resources since already limited funds are often times cut. The 

goal of this presentation is to stress the importance of true collaboration and finding untapped 

resources and mutual objectives that could help ongoing projects of the members in the LIHC.  

 

Anne Little, Asthma Coalition of Long Island, gives a brief history of the Asthma Coalition of 
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Long Island. This organization was founded in 2000 and is funded through the New York State 

Department of Health and the American Heart Association of the North East. Their budget was 

recently cut by 20% so they are relying on their existing partnerships more than ever to continue 

providing asthma services and information to the community. Currently, their grant only covers 

one full time position and one part time position. To effectively reach the people most at risk for 

ED visits due to asthma-related emergencies, academic partners placed nursing students in 

school districts to teach self-manage skills to children. The college students receive credits that 

they need to graduate and the Asthma Coalition is able to close gaps in high-risk communities, 

despite having decreased funding. Due to this partnership, the Asthma Coalition was able to 

have a presence in 92 schools, reach over 2500 children, and train 266 nursing students to be 

facilitators. This fulfills deliverables for New York State Department of Health, gain a workforce 

for the Asthma Coalition, provide a meaningful or evidence-based community clinical placement, 

and the children gain invaluable self-management skills. 

Academic Partners 

 Library Asset Mapping Project 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, announces 

that the LIHC, Stony Brook, Adelphi, and Hofstra are collaborating on a project that utilizes the 

library systems to provide health information and services to communities across Long Island. 

This project came directly from an academic journal article from the University of Pennsylvania. 

Students will be responsible for mapping and listing health-focused programming being done in 

the libraries and these will be categorized to the 5 priority area of the Prevention Agenda. Lisa 

Benz-Scott, Stony Brook University, discusses the hope that that this project will be able to 

identify and close gaps in high-risk communities regarding health literacy, self-management 

skills, etc. 

Public Education Outreach and 

Community Engagement 

 Update on #ReadyFeet Rally 

 @LIHealthCollab Instagram 

Kim Whitehead, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, gives a brief 

update of the #ReadyFeet Rally team website functionality and announces that there will be a 

short demo at the end of the meeting for anyone who is interested in seeing how to create a 

team and invite potential team members. Kim announces the LIHC Instagram account launch 
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Launch and urges members to follow our page so that she will be able to use the analytics connected to 

that account. 

Walking Event via Ballot 

Participation 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative reminds 

members to fill out a member evaluation to help us improve the next meeting. Also, we are 

asking the members to vote on locations for future LIHC walking events in Nassau and Suffolk 

Counties. Finding of the evaluation and results for location will be announced at the next LIHC 

meeting.  

Adjournment The next LIPHIP Meeting is scheduled for: July 13, 2017 - this meeting will take place at the 

Matrix Corporate Park Conference Room at 1393 Veterans Memorial Highway, Hauppauge, NY 

11788. As always, we are incredibly thankful for all that our members do to drive LIHC 

initiatives.  

 

In Attendance: Anne Little, Asthma Coalition of LI/ALA, Director; Bruce Berlin, Suffolk County Medical Society, President; Carolann 

Foley, St. Joseph's Hospital, Director of Community Relations; Casidhe Bethancourt, Cohen's Children Medical Center/BFREE, 

Associate Coordinator; Charlene Tyson, Sayville Project, Care Management Supervisor; Chris Hendriks, Catholic Health Services-

Long Island, VP of Public & External Affairs; Chris Ray, Suffolk Care Collaborative, Data Analyst; Christine Duffy, St. Mary's 

Healthcare System for Children, Project Manager DSRIP & Strategic Plan; Diana Rizzo, CN Guidance, Residential Director; Doreen 

Guma, Time to Play Foundation, Founder; Esperanza Viera, Good Samaritan Hospital, Community Health; Felix Ruiz, HRH Care, 

Prep Educator Gail Carlin, South Nassau Communities Hospital, Director of Community Relations; Gary Carpenter, Marcum, Director 

of Healthcare Services; Genesis Bayuelo, HealthFirst, Community Engagement Developer; Geraldine Moore, Molloy College, 

Associate Professor; Grace Kelly-McGovern, Suffolk County Department of Health, Director of Public Relations; Ha Nguyen, Nassau 

Queens PPS, Director; Harriet Gourdine Adams, LIAAC/TriCare, Chief Officer, Care Coordination; Irene Koundourakis, NuHealth 

FQHC, Outreach Specialist; Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/PHIP, Senior Director of Communications and 

Population Health; JoAnn Landers, Huntington Hills Center for Health & Rehabilitation, Director of Admissions and Marketing; Joe 

Lanzetta, Mercy Medical Center, Director of Planning & Community Health; John Franco, Fidelis Care, Community Relations 

Specialist; Johnny Mora, National Black Leadership Commission on AIDS, Program Coordinator; Joseph Sarno, NADAP, Senior 
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Vocational Case Manager; Judith Clarke, HRH Care, Community Health; Karyn Kirschbaum, Western Suffolk BOCES, School Health 

Policy Coordinator; Kim Whitehead, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/PHIP, Communications Specialist; Laurel Breen, Qualitative 

Research Consultant; Lauren Roge, Custom Computer Associates, Healthcare Solutions; Lawrence Eisenstein, Nassau County 

Department of Health, Commissioner; Lesidet Salce, Northwell Health, Community Relations; Linda Mermelstein, Suffolk County 

Department of Health, Chief Deputy Commissioner; Ling Jing, Cohen's Children Medical Center/BFREE, Associate Coordinator; Lisa 

Benz-Scott, Stony Brook University, Director of Public Health Program; Luis Guillen, Health Broker; Lyndsey Clark, Suffolk Care 

Collaborative, Community Engagement Liaison; Maria McCue, the Research Foundation for SUNY Stony Brook, CAPP Coordinator; 

Marilyn Fabbricante, St. Charles Hospital, Executive Director of Public and External Affairs; Marton Dioszegi, HWCLI, Outreach 

Specialist; Mary Emerton, Catholic Health Services of Long Island, DSRIP Project Manager; Melissa Passarelli, Docs for Tots, 

Director of Programs; Michele Gervat, American Heart Association,Regional Director; Monica Diamond Caravella, Farmingdale State 

College, Assistant Professor; Pamela Anderson, Cohen's Children Medical Center/BFREE, Exercise Physiologist; Pamela Ford, 

Catholic Health Services of Long Island, Manager of Community Service; Pascale Fils-Aime, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/PHIP, 

Community Engagement Assistant; Patricia Gilroy, Catholic Health Services of Long Island, Manager of Community Benefit; Peggy 

Bushman, TemPositions, Account Executive; Rodolfo Cano, Fidelis, Outreach Specialist; Rois Bedrudi, CHDS, President; Sam Lin, 

Suffolk Care Collaborative, Data Project Manager; Sarah Ravenhall, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/PHIP, Program Manager; 

Shelly Sackstein, Action Long Island, Founder; Sofia Gondal, Suffolk Care Collaborative, Community Engagement Liaison; 

Stephanie Burke, Suffolk Care Collaborative, Administration Manager; Stephanie Kubow, Northwell Health, Director of Office 

Planning; Vanessa Santiago, Family Service League, Program Coordinator; Yvonne Spreckels, Stony Brook University Hospital, 

Director of Community Relations; Zahrine Bajwa, Cornell Cooperative Extension-Nassau, Team Coordinator. 


